
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Summer Term 
Dear Parents/Carers, 

Welcome back! I hope you all had an enjoyable Easter break. The children have returned to school brilliantly this week and settled 

back into learning extremely well. They all look super smart in their school uniform and school shoes. Please ensure that even as the 

weather starts to warm up that children continue to come to school in their full uniform as this is an important part of school life 

which brings a sense of unity and belonging. Thank you for your continued support with this school matter.  

We have lots of exciting opportunities planned in for the Summer Term which include a range of trips out and visitors in school, a 

whole school May Dance to celebrate the Queen’s Jubilee and various sporting events including Sports Day. Positive relationships 

between home and school are extremely important to us and it is great that we are able to invite you back into school now for 

different events so please do join us if you are able to. 

Good attendance at school is vital for your child’s learning and development. Following statutory guidelines, absences cannot be 

authorised during term time and may only be granted in the most exceptional circumstances. Please ensure that children come to 

school promptly every day so that they don’t miss out on vital learning time. 96% attendance is the minimum target for all children. 

If you are struggling with getting your child to school for any reason then please speak to a member of staff so that we can support 

you and your child with coming to school. Every day really does count.  

We continue to have an open-door policy at Linchfield Community Primary School, so if you have any questions or concerns about your 

child’s education or welfare then please do not hesitate to talk to a member of staff so that we can provide any necessary support 

or resolve any issues in a timely manner. 

Kind regards 

 

Mrs Katie Brockington 

Headteacher  

    

  

School Information 
 

Email: enquiries@linchfield-cit.co.uk   Website: https://www.linchfield-cit.co.uk/ 
 

@linchfield_cit 

      

https://www.facebook.com/LinchfieldPrimarySchool 
 

 

Year 6 SAT’s Week 
We would like to remind parents that Year 6 SAT’s week is Monday 9th May to Thursday 12th May, and that holiday from school 

in this time will not be authorised. Should your child fall ill during SAT’s week, we urge you to telephone the school office as soon as 

possible to seek further guidance.  

We would advise plenty of early nights and a little gentle exercise at all times but particularly during this time. We will be opening 

school up from 8am for Year 6 during SAT’’s week and inviting them to join us for a free breakfast – more details nearer the time. 

Coming into school earlier gives the children the opportunity to have a relaxed breakfast and a chat with their friends prior to 

sitting the SAT’s and it means that they are in school in good time and not rushing around.  

The children have worked really hard in preparation for the SAT’s and we are super proud of all of the hard work and effort that 

they have put in. they have all made excellent progress. We know that tests can be stressful but the Year 6 Team have done an 

excellent job of ensuring that the children are well prepared and familiar with the style of tests that they will be sitting. The 

children have a wide variety of skills and talents across the curriculum and they are celebrated in a variety of ways but the SAT’s 

are a great opportunity to showcase everything that they have learnt in English and Maths at Primary School. Also, having an 

assessment week is good experience prior to moving on to secondary school.  

If you have any questions or concerns regarding the Year 6 SAT’s please do not hesitate to talk to your child’s class teacher or a 

member of the Senior Leadership Team. 
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School Transport 
Important information regarding school transport for children starting secondary school or primary school in September 2022 

If your child is starting primary school or transferring to secondary school in September 2022 they may be eligible for school 

transport.  If you think your child is eligible please apply for transport as soon as you have your offer of a school place.  

Applications can be made online at the website below or a telephone application can be made by contacting the Customer Service 

Centre on 01522 782020. 

We would be grateful if applications can be made by 31 May 2022. 

For more information about the home to school transport policy and online applications please go to www.lincolnshire.gov.uk/school-

college-transport.   Queries can be emailed to schooltransportapplications@lincolnshire.gov.uk.   

 

11+ Information Evening 
Bourne Grammar School are hosting a virtual 11+ Information 

Evening on Thursday 28 April at 7:00pm, during which Mr 

Anderson, the Headteacher, will address prospective 

parents/carers to provide further information relating to the 

process and procedure of the 11+ testing and how to apply for 

a School place.  The evening will also allow you to ask any 

questions that you may have regarding the 11+. 

To join the webinar, please click on the link below: 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/85313624398?pwd=MG1QaGtObG

JScDZsdDlTSjZncVZBQT09 

You may be asked to enter a join code for the meeting, which 

is: 4cvv99 

If you have already registered your child for the 11+ 

Admissions Test, you should have already received an 

invitation to a similar online 11+ Information 

Evening.  There is no need to attend both Evenings. 

The School are also hoping to host a live, in person Open 

Evening on Thursday 23 June and further details of this will 

be published in due course. 
 

Sports Day 
We would like to invite Parents/Carers to join us for Sports Day 

on the following dates and times: 

Tuesday 21st June  Key Stage 2 (Y3–Y6) – AM 

    Key Stage 1 (Y1-Y2) – PM 

Wednesday 22nd June   Foundation Stage – PM 

Further information will be sent out nearer the time. 

 
 

Linchfield Diary Dates 
 

Thursday 28th April   Y1 Trip to Hunstanton 

     Bourne Grammar Virtual 11+ Information Evening – 7pm 

Mon 9th – Thurs 12th May  SAT’s Week (Year 6) 

Tues 17th May    Y5 Chocolate Workshop 

Wednesday 18th May   Y6 Substance Misuse Workshop 

Monday 23rd May   Young Voices – The O2 Arena London  

Wednesday 25th May   Y6 Parent invitation – Mexico Project 

Friday 27th May   Queen’s Jubilee Celebration 

     End of Term 5 

Monday 6th June   Start of Term 6 

     Year 1 Phonics Screening Check 

Tuesday 7th June   Y5 History Off The Page – Ancient Greeks 

Tuesday 21st June   Sports Day: Key Stage 2 (Y3-Y6) – AM   Key Stage 1 (Y1-Y2) – PM 

Wednesday 22nd June   Sports Day: Foundation Stage - PM 

29th June – 1st July   Y6 Residential Trip – PGL 

7th – 8th July     Y4 Residential Trip – Bush Craft Activity Centre 

Tuesday 19th July   Y6 Trip to Bramble Patch 

Friday 22nd July   End of Term 6 
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Good Luck to Deeping United U10 Girls from all at Linchfield 
 

This Sunday – Deeping United U10 girls, their coaches and parents are doing the Tough Mudder obstacle mud run at 

Belvoir Castle near Grantham. 

Parents and coaches will be tackling the 10K obstacle course and the girls will be tackling the 1-mile Lidl Mudder  

They are so close to their target of £3000 – If you want to help them reach it and get that last minute donation in, go 

to on their GoFundMe page: https://gofund.me/31637eb2 

They have been overwhelmed with the support and goodwill messages and wanted to extend their thanks to all those who 

have supported so far. 

Deeping United has a very close connection with the Sue Ryder Thorpe Hall Hospice in Peterborough. So, they will 

donate at least 50% of all proceeds to them. 
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